Virtual Meeting Agenda – Bright's Grove Parent Council

June 9, 2021 @ 6:30

- Welcome and Introductions
- 2. Approval of Agenda
- 3. Principal's Report Liz Townsend
 - a. Staffing
 - We have many teachers leaving, including those who were on an LTO contract this year and Mrs. Arthur who is retiring. We also have many teachers who will be returning in the fall after spending the year teaching in the virtual school.
 - We will be down one classroom next year (at this time)
 - Planning is for the classrooms to be at normal sizes next fall but that could change based on guidance from the government.
 - b. Summer Construction
 - The downstairs hallway on the North end of the school will be gutted and a new HVAC system will be installed. They will also be dividing the classrooms in the centre to 3 to provide a meeting/teacher work room
 - The leak in the primary hallway will be repaired
 - The skylights in the Learning Commons will be removed due to leaks.
 - c. Grad/Year End
 - At this time they are planning for a virtual ceremony plus possibly a drive through for graduates to get their diplomas and take photos.
 - Classes will meet in 30 minute blocks on the last day, outdoors, with masks required.
 - d. Last Day for synchronous learning will be June 24th with device drop off on the 25th
 - e. Class placements will not be done until August in order to avoid lots of switching around then.
- 4. Teacher's Report Liz Townsend for Cori Savo
 - a. Talent Show
 - Talent show will be ready the week of June 14
 - b. Freezies will be handed out at the year-end meeting, courtesy of Parent Council
- 5. Treasurer's statement Liz
 - We currently have \$2648 in the account, \$2000 of which is dedicated to painting new lines in the school yard (that will hopefully be done this summer).
- 6. Fundraising Updates
 - a. Fundraising goals for next year will be for improvements in the Learning Commons and for new technology as many of our iPads and Chromebooks will be aging out.
- 7. Other Business
 - a. Tentative Open house for the fall
 - We will revisit this in September once we see how things are.